
 

 

 

A Message from Administration 

Anne Frank Forward 

Dear Families, 
 
On April 26th, we marked Administrative Assistants’ Day and we want to take this op-
portunity to thank Mrs. Infanti (Elementary Office Admin Assistant – EOAA) and Mrs. 
Bicic (Secretary A) for  all that they do at our  school. Our  office staff work very 
hard and support student achievement and well-being in many ways, including: 
 
-Working with our students, staff and community, 
-Greeting visitors to our school,  
-Managing our school’s phone lines,  
-Managing our student information system, 
-Monitoring and completing month end enrollment and Ministry statistical reports,  
-Overseeing student attendance and safe arrivals program,  
-School year opening and closing,  
-Purchase requisitions and overseeing our school budget,  
-Working with our School Assistants,  
-Logging and tracking student medication,  
 
…and this is only a short list. With still a fairly new school in Year 3, the responsibilities 
and duties increase even more so. A school office is always a busy place and our office 
staff are very important members of our school team. Please help me in thanking our 
Administrative Assistants for their work at our school. 
 
As we enter May, we are reminded that the school year is quickly coming to a close and 
yet there is so much more work to be done! Warmer weather has arrived, along with 
more adventurous outdoor play and more excitement as learning starts to focus on the 
changing seasons and some end-of-the-year activities.  
 
We are happy to share that our field is finally open and our students are thrilled to have 
the extra play space. We ask that our community be respectful of our field play area and 
not use it as a dog park. Dogs are not allowed on our field. Your help and support rein-
forcing this expectation is much appreciated. 
 
A quick note about EQAO:  
 
Families, please remember that from May 23rd  to June 5th, Grade 3 and 6 students will be 
taking part in the provincial Assessment of Reading, Writing and Mathematics, Primary 
Division (Grades 1–3) or Junior Division (Grade 4-6), created by the Education Quality 
and Accountability Office (EQAO). This assessment is administered to all Grade 3 and 
Grade 6 students in Ontario’s publicly funded school system. Please do not plan to have 
your child out of school during this time period. Please plan appointments at other times/
dates. 
 
We would also like to take the time to say a special thank you to the volunteers at Anne 
Frank P.S. We truly appreciate the time and talents you share with us, and we look for-
ward to seeing you at the Volunteer Appreciation Breakfast on June 16th at 8:30 a.m.! 
 
Finally we thank the amazing staff at Anne Frank P.S. for making the school such an 
incredible place to work and learn in. Your care, compassion, professionalism and dedi-
cation to servicing our students and our community are valued and appreciated by all. 
We look forward to continuing the journey into year 4 with you all. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Aneta Fishman                  Doug Chester 
Principal                            Vice Principal 

BE A LEADER!  BE A LEARNER!  BE A THINKER!  HAVE A VOICE!  HAVE FUN!  IN-

 

UPCOMING DATES 
MAY 

May 1: First Day of School Climate 
Survey 
May 8: Lion Pride Assembly 

May 10: Pitch Perfect Musical 5:45pm 
May 11: Jump Rope for Heart 

May 15: AFPS  Track and Field  Gr.4-8 
May 15-19: Book Fair 
May 17: Track and Field Special Needs 

May 17: Immunization Gr. 7 & 8(female) 
May 19: Last day of Parent Climate 
Survey 

May 22: Victoria Day (NO SCHOOL) 
May 23:-June 5: EQAO 
May 23: AFPS Track & Field (rain date) 

May 26: Spirit Day 
 
JUNE: 

June 2: PA DAY (NO SCHOOL) 
June 7: FUN FAIR 
June 12: Anne Frank’s Birthday 

June 12:  AFPS Band goes to Wonder-
land 
June 12: Junior Track and Field Areas 

June 14: Intermediate Track & Field 
Area 
June 15: Lion Pride Assembly 

June 16: Volunteer Breakfast 
June 16: Spirit Day 
June 19: Grade 8 Grad Trip 

June 21: Grade 8 Graduation 
June 23: Healthy Play Day K-8 
June 28: Term 2 Report Cards go home 

June 29: Early Release Day AM 
June 30: PA DAY (NO SCHOOL) 

Contact Us 

431 Ilan Ramon Blvd 
Maple, ON  
L6A 0X2 
P: 289-342-1001 / 
    647-795-7745 
F:289-553-5642 
E: anne.frank.ps@yrdsb.ca 
Trustee: Linda Aversa 
P: 647-462-0921 
E: linda.aversa@yrdsb.ca 
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SCHOOL MUSICAL ! 
 
We are so excited to share with you that the presentation of our 
first school musical, Pitch Perfect, will be taking place on 
Wednesday, May 10th, at 6:00 p.m. in our school gymnasium.  
Pitch Perfect is a modern-day musical about a group of teenag-
ers who are inspired by music, creativity, and by each other.  
Beca, a freshman at Barden University, is cajoled into joining 
The Bellas, her school's all-girls singing group. Injecting some 
much needed energy into their repertoire, The Bellas take on 
their male rivals, the Trebles, in a campus competition. What un-
folds is a hilariously funny musical about friendships, competi-
tion, and some truly talented teenagers!  
We would love to have our students, families, and community members join us for this enter-
taining evening to support our students. The show will run for approximately one hour, and 
doors will open at 5:45 p.m.. Hope to see you there! 

 
YRDSB Survey for Parents/Guardians 

 
Parents/guardians are invited to participate in a survey before 
May 19. This survey provides an important opportunity for 
parent/guardian voice. Results will be used to guide planning to 
support student achievement and well-being. 
 
The English version of the survey is available online. Paper sur-
veys are available in English, Simplified Chinese, Traditional 
Chinese, Farsi, Gujarati, Hebrew, Korean, Punjabi, Russian, Sri 
Lankan Tamil, Urdu and Vietnamese. Please contact the school to 
request a paper copy. 
 
We value your input and encourage you to complete the survey. 
The information you provide will be anonymous, considered con-
fidential and kept in strict accordance with all relevant legisla-
tion.  Please contact the school if you have any questions. 
 
 

LAST CALL FOR YEARBOOKS 
 
 

Friendships at school, spirit days, classwork, art projects, the 100th day of school, field trips and 
many more. They make memories every day and we want to help you preserve them forever. 
The yearbook captures all of those once-in-a-lifetime memories in a single place. Be sure that you 
never forget them by purchasing a copy now! 
 
A limited number of books will be ordered and once they are gone, that’s it. There's no guarantee 
that copies will be available when the books arrive. Don't miss out. Order today on CASH  
ONLINE.  LAST DAY TO ORDER IS MAY 10TH!  

Please report your child’s late arrivals, vacation 
dates, appointments, illness days and parent 
approved absences prior to 9:10 a.m.  Only af-
ter 9:10 a.m. will you need to contact the school 
directly. 
 

Attendance Phone #: 1-855-203-2994 
Website: yorkrdsb.schoolconnects.com 

Are you Moving? 
If you are moving between now and the start of 
school in September, please contact the office and 
let us know! Send in a note or email 
anne.frank.ps@yrdsb.ca.  
 
We greatly appreciate it as we 
plan for next year! 
 
 



 

 

Congratulations to the Junior Boys Basketball Team on winning the CEC West Area Champi-
onship!  We are so proud of our LIONS for representing our school so well!  Thank you to the 
amazing coaches, Mr. Fleming and Mr. Rochwerg, for their leadership and support!  A big 
thank you goes out to the incredible families for your support in driving the students and cheer-
ing us on!  Go team!  The team advances to Regionals next week!  

SAVE THE DATE.. 
Volunteer Appreciation Breakfast 

JUNE 16TH  
Words cannot express the gratitude  

we feel for all your support.                                                     
.  



 

 

Family Wellness Night 
 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday April 26th, Anne Frank hosted their First Family Wellness Night! Over 70 fami-
lies pre-registered for this event.   

 
It was wonderful to see families participating in various wellness and health activities such as 

yoga, drumming, wellness for art, healthy lunches, smoothies, relaxation and mediation, physical 
fitness, and Karate.  The energy in the building was vibrant and this event united the community 

together in such a positive way.  
 

Congratulations to our Wonderland Season Pass Winners!  
 

Our sincere appreciations to the community partners for participating in our event and for 
working together alongside us.  

 
Please provide us your feedback, as we will be taking this into consideration when planning next 

year’s wellness night.  
 

Thank you to all those who attended our wellness night and for making it such a huge success!  
 



 

 

 
 
 
In the 2017/18 school year, York Region Public Health will visit all  elementary schools 

to provide school immunization clinics to Grade 7 students. The clinics offer vaccines for Hepatitis B, Human 
Papilloma Virus (HPV) and Meningococcal A, C, Y, W-135 at no cost.  
 
Under the Immunization of School Pupils Act, meningococcal vaccine is required for school attendance, unless 
an exemption is filed with public health. Hepatitis B and HPV vaccines are recommended, but not required for 
school attendance.  
 
Parents of students entering Grade 7 in fall 2017 will receive consent forms in the mail in June. Please complete 
the consent form and return it to York Region Public Health to allow your child to participate in the immuniza-
tion clinics. Detailed instructions can be found on the forms and accompanying letter. If the consent form is not 
completed, your child will not be able to receive vaccines at the clinic.  
 
Parents and guardians who do not consent should still complete the forms and return them, indicating that you do 
not authorize York Region Public Health to immunize your child. 
 
Visit york.ca/immunizations and click on School Immunization Clinics for more information. 
 
Did you know? If your child has missed a required vaccination on Ontario’s routine immunization schedule, he/
she can receive the vaccine at one of York Region Public Health’s Community Immunization Clinics. These 
evening clinics are offered throughout the summer, giving students the opportunity to catch up before returning to 
school. Visit york.ca/immunizations and select Community Immunization Clinics to learn more. 

Music Alive  
 
Congratulations to the Band for receiving a GOLD award at Music Alive on March 9th. Mu-
sic Alive is an event where schools from all over the region play for each other and an adju-
dicator.   
 
Thank you to the thirty students who participated with Mrs. Hopkins and Mrs. Pathak and 
positively represented our school. We are very proud of you! 



 

 

Community Corner 

“Anne Frank - A History For Today” Exhibit “ 
 
Vaughan Public Libraries is excited to be the host of the “Anne Frank - A History For Today” Exhibit at our  
Dufferin Clark branch from July 3 to September 2. 
  
“Anne Frank - A History For Today” is a unique photographic exhibit loaned by The Anne Frank House in the Netherlands 
(Anne Frank Stiching), in conjunction with Veterans Affairs Canada. 
  
Anne Frank was born in 1929 in Germany and moved with her family to the Netherlands to escape growing anti-Semitism. 
After the Nazis invaded the Netherlands she and her family hid in the Secret Annex where Anne kept a diary of her time 
there. The family was discovered in 1944 and sent to concentration camps where Anne died at Bergen-Belsen in 1945, 
aged only fifteen. Only her father survived and was given Anne’s diary by a friend, Miep Gies, who had helped them while 
they were in hiding. The diary was first published in 1947, seventy years ago, and Anne became the face of the six million 
Jews who were murdered in the Holocaust.  
  

Guided tours will be given on the following dates: 
Mondays - 11:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Tuesday and Wednesdays - 6:00 pm - 9:00 pm 
Thursdays - 2:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturdays - 11:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Sundays - 2:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
  
There will also be two programs held in conjunction with this exhibit: 
  
“Holocaust And Genocide – A History” on Sunday, July 23, 2:00 pm - 3:00 pm 
“Holocaust Survivor’s Personal Testimony” on Thursday, August 17, 7:00 pm - 8:00 pm 

 York Region Character Community  Awards 
 
On April 26th several our students were recognized at the York Region Character 
Community Awards Ceremony for their work with the Anne Frank Exhibit that came 
to our school in February. Although not all of them could attend this event, they will 
all be presented with a certificate and medal at our May Lions Pride Assembly. Thank 
you Anne Frank Exhibit Student Ambassadors for your commitment to sharing 
Anne’s story and promoting tolerance and human rights. 
 



 

 

Dear Families of the Anne Frank Community, 
 
Thank you so much for your support of our school and of the upcoming Fun Fair! 
 
On April 26th, many of you visited our school for the Family Wellness Evening and may have come across the 
wonderful poster that one of our School Council Parents created to help share some of the ways our school 
uses the money which was fundraised this year: 
 
It is with the support of our families that we can offer incredible enhancements to regular Ministry funded 
school programing:  

 Did you know that the school board matched fundraised $6250.00 and we were able to purchase 
$12,500.00 worth of technology for our students this year? 

 Did you know that some of the levelled readers cost about $500.00 a set? 

 Did you know that your funds covered the cost of two school wide lice checks this year?   

 Our school community recognizes the many mental health needs of students in our school.  Anxiety, so-
cial conflict and family issues, have a direct effect on how students perform at school.  Did you know that 
this year school raised funds were able to cover the $8000.00 cost of having addiƟonal ½ day a week out-
reach social work support for the year?  Our Outreach School Social Worker services about 20 students for 
individual counselling as well as working with many groups and classrooms on issues of bullying, social 
conflict, racism, respect, etc. 

 At AFPS we recognize that students learn in different ways and having environmental supports such as 
standing desks and wobble stools make a difference!  We were able to fund the purchase of these im-
portant supports for our students.   

 Did you know that we received a $1000.00 PRO Grant from the Ministry of EducaƟon this year based on a 
proposal we submiƩed last year? 

 Did you know that we received a $10,000.00 Outdoor Learning Grant from TD thanks to a proposal that 
school council members and AFPS staff put together? 

These are just some examples of where your money goes to when you choose to support school fundrais-
ers.  So far this year, we fundraised over $40,000 to add incredibly important enhancements to our 
school!  Our school wouldn’t be the same without this important support! 
 
School Council parents volunteer their Ɵme to build these dreams and it is a lot of hard work.  We appreciate 
their leadership, Ɵme, effort and support!   
 

Coming up… Fun Fair! 
 
Did you know that last year we had an extra fundraiser - Bog Box Cards?  This year we chose not to do the 
extra fundraiser and instead added $2 to the wristbands of the fun fair with plans to further enhance the ex-
perience for our students and the community. 
 
The Fun Fair is a fundraiser for us and 100% of the money goes right back to your children. 
 
Different schools in the area may plan the fun fair in different ways to meet the needs of their school and to 
reflect the needs of the community. Some schools choose to offer the Fun Fair for free but charge $10-25 for 
food, some charge $8 a card and the card is only good for each ride once, some are just designed as a commu-
nity event and engagement because they hold other successful fundraisers during the school year so they 
choose to offer the end of year Fun Fair for free. Although human insƟnct is to compare ourselves with other 
schools, we need to keep in mind that we are sƟll a fairly new school building and our needs are different.  As 
a school council, we strive to enhance the educaƟonal experience for our students and someƟmes there’re a 
cost aƩached to that.  Part of our mandate and goal is to raise funds for our school.    
 
We have had free events that we have also funded throughout the year. Our beauƟful Wellness night brought 
the community together. What would it have cost if you paid for the Energy Karate class? Our Alyson Schafer 
talk was a powerful evening of wonderful strategies. She charges $150/hour for personal consultaƟon and the 
event was free to all parents in the community. We value community engagement and are proud to provide 
these events to help build growth and understanding of school and board areas of foci as well as of our com-
munity. 

School Council Update – Carly Cohen (School Council Co-Chair) 



 

 

We are so excited with the amazing work that has been achieved by the parent council coupled with the special 
team of educators and administrators at Anne Frank Public School. Being part of this engaging school has enriched 
the lives of our children on a daily basis. They thrive because of the care and commitment of the educaƟonal team 
at our unique and vibrant school.  
 

If you are interested in making a difference for your child’s school, please join our team. School councils work 
together to discover and create innovaƟve ways of engaging the community and providing students with enhance-
ments to programs, resources and supports.  Working together we can ensure a high quality of educaƟon for our 
children and a system that is accountable. 
 
Family engagement goes well beyond fundraising to top off publicly funded resources and supports.  It includes 
engaging families in the school experience by aligning council goals and prioriƟes with those of the school.  All de-
cisions are made with this in mind.  At Anne Frank P.S. all fundraiser monies have gone to support the school im-
provement plan in the categories of Math, Modern Learning and Mental Health. 
 
Thank you for your conƟnued support in building our precious school. We are proud of our achievements and will 
conƟnue to work hard to make all our goals a reality. 
  
Please see below for a list of some of what we were able to sponsor this year: 
 
Community Needs/ Engagement = $2,750 
 Alyson Schafer – speaking engagement (in addiƟon to the PRO grant) 
·       Welcome to Kindergarten bags  
·       Lice Checks  
 
Equity, Inclusion and Arts = $5,165.80 
 Black History Month workshops - Gumboots / Shaun Boothe – Live Your Legacy presentaƟon 
·       Asian/South Asian Month -  
·       Holocaust EducaƟon  
·       Instrumental Music Program -  
 
Literacy = $2,200 
·       Author Visit – Barbara Reid  
·       Literature Circle Books for Junior / Intermediate  
 
Modern Learning = $23,250 
·       Standing desks  
 Wobble Stools  
 Physical EducaƟon Equipment  
 Outdoor Classroom EducaƟon (in addiƟon to a TD grant)  
 Chrome Books  
 Cost Sharing (with YRDSB) Technology (fall)  
 
Mental Health and Wellness =$ 9,000 
·       Mental Health Evening  
·       JF & CS social worker (weekly ½ days)  
 
Math Literacy = $1600 

RoboƟcs/Lego staƟon 
·       Math manipulaƟves  
 

School Council Update – Carly Cohen (School Council Co-Chair) 



 

 

We also looked at costs of other forms of entertainment that most families partake in as a guide. Luv2play, the 
new gym, for example, is $17 plus tax and nothing gets purchased for your child’s benefit. Think of the $17 as a 
giŌ  to  your  child whether we buy a  chrome book  that  they use,  or  a  smart  board  for  the  classroom use,  to 
beƩer access the curriculum. If you went to the movies, each child would be $15 and each adult $18. At the Fun 
Fair adults are free and the money raised will directly benefit your children. 
 
We chose not to do fundraisers like chocolate sales or popcorn sales as we felt it would put pressure on hard 
working parents  such as yourselves and  that  the Fun Fair  could be a Ɵme when  families were  raising money 
while enjoying each other’s company. 
 
In the big picture, we spend very liƩle in comparison to what our children get in Public EducaƟon. We want to 
build a great school and each year we will have two‐three large fundraisers that can conƟnue allowing the edu‐
cators and students to DREAM BIG and get the most incredible educaƟon imaginable. 
 
If money is Ɵght, please feel free to bring a picnic and not parƟcipate in the BBQ. Also the extra Ɵcket is for the 
climbing wall and your child can opt out of this as well. 
 
We are all here for the children and creaƟng a fun event that celebrates the great support and dedicaƟon of our 
families and educators at Anne Frank Public School. 
 
Thanks again for supporƟng Anne Frank Public School. We look forward to seeing you all at the Fun Fair to cele‐
brate another wonderful year full of successes. 
 
If you have any quesƟons and/or feedback, please join us at our May 8th Coffee & Chat at 6:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
and share your ideas directly with school administraƟon and school council members.  You’re welcome to stay 
for the council meeƟng as well (7:00‐8:30p.m.).   Your voice is always appreciated and welcomed! 
 
Sincerely yours,  
 
School Council, 2016‐2017 

School Council Update – Carly Cohen (School Council Co-Chair) 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


